As a result of last night’s storm, there has been a mandatory recall of all available Emergency Services Personnel from the Voorhees Police Department, the Voorhees Fire Department and the Department of Public Works.  This means every officer, firefighter, EMT and public works employee have been working up to 16 hour shifts to meet the needs of Voorhees Residents.  These agencies have been working around the clock to respond to calls for service from our residents and to assist with the emergency traffic conditions.  Our Emergency Operations Center has been activated by Voorhees Township Emergency Management since last night and is continuing to operate until total power is restored.   As always, Voorhees Township and its residents are the top priority of your elected officials and public servants.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]PSEG and Atlantic City Electric are currently on location in Voorhees attempting to restore the power.  We are aware that the power, cell phone, and internet outage can be frustrating and even scary, but please be patient and put your faith in us.  Electric, Internet and Cell Phone Providers are well aware of the outages and are in constant contact with updates.  Calls from multiple residents may only bog down the lines of communication.  At this time, they can give us no estimated time of power restoration. 
Reported power outages in the following areas:  
· Kirkwood Section
· Alluvium
· Beagle Club
· Lake Villa
· Estates at Main Street
· Rt. 561 Corridor
· Avian 
· Partridge Run
The traffic lights that have been affected are as follows:  
· Rt. 561 and Evesham Road
· Rt. 561 and Laurel Oak Road
· Kresson Road and Centennial Boulevard
· Kresson Road and Evesham Road
· Burnt Mill Road and Evesham Road
· Evesham Road and Brendenwood Drive
· Kresson Gibbsboro Road and Cooper Road
· Route 73 and Dutchtown Road
Road Closures:
· Due to down live wires, Kresson Road is shut down from the area of School Lane to Partridge Run.

If possible, please avoid the roadways that have been impacted.  If you encounter a traffic intersection with a power outage that has not yet been reported, please treat the intersection as a four way stop.  
Just as during the storm last night, we will continue to keep you updated on our social media platforms.  If you have any non-emergency updates or information, please feel free to email us at media@vtpd.com.
As always, we appreciate your help and keep an eye out for any neighbors in need.  

